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Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – June 5, 2012 – 7:29 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou                          
Ed Cook  
 
Steve Russo   
   



       Myra Emmons, Director  
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of May 1, 2012 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.
OLD BUSINESS:

Treasurer’s Report:
- The Board reviewed the Treasurer’s report.  The budget looks on track for this time of year.  For the period ending April 30, 2012, the Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $14,413.09.  The report was filed.  

-  Ed questioned if the salary budget line would be adequate to cover the additional staff hours we usually schedule during the summer.  Myra thought we wouldn't go over budget, because we will probably use fewer substitute hours this year.
Director’s Report:
Myra submitted the following items:


-Director’s Report  (see attached)


-Adult and children’s media purchases for May 2012 (see attached)



-Circulation and usage statistics (see attached)
-Myra reported that the staff are getting increasingly comfortable using the new Atriuum system.  Some patrons have been placing reserves online.  She will issue more publicity to inform the public about the improved capabilities of the new system.

-Myra reported that the staff is gearing up for the summer reading programs.
-Myra mentioned that one of the 3 year old Kindles has malfunctioned.  There was a discussion whether/not to replace it with a Kindle or Nook or other similar device.  Myra will check what is available and will bring a recommendation to the fall budget planning session..

Review of Status of Items From Minutes:

Myra reported that Clarence Farwell said our neighbors will be taking down this summer the trees that have limbs overhanging the library property. 
Jerry Farwell will be fixing the drainage area immediately in back of the library and then the asphalted parts of the driveway and parking area will be seal coated.  Helen produced an estimate for the seal coating from Kinney & Sons for $ 1,483.00 to seal and fill cracks in our 8,050 sqft driveway/parking area.  Helen tried to obtain a quote from another company, but they did not return her calls. 
New Business
INVITATION TO TOWN ADMINISTRATOR
John sent an email to Ed suggesting that the Board invite the new town administrator to attend a future meeting of the Board and discuss the role of his new position. Helen will draft a letter to send on behalf of the Board.

ATRIUUM-RELATED ISSUES
Myra will be considering what statistics are needed by the Board and staff and what are required for the state and town annual reports, with the idea of devising a comprehensive statistics reporting sheet.  This will be discussed at a future Board meeting. 

The staff are still working on streamlining the collection categories.

Myra discussed some possibilities for enhancing our online catalog - such as adding photos of book jackets and reviews next to each record.  These have budget impacts, so they will be considered when next year's budget is discussed.

WEBSITE

Myra discussed various possibilities for making our website more attractive and user-friendly.  

EMPLOYEE HANDBOOK

Helen moved to amend the health insurance section of the Employee Handbook by removing "entirely paid for by the library" in 4.13 and substituting " a percentage to be paid for by the Library in accordance with town policy.  Ed seconded; voted unanimously.  Ed will revise the Employee Handbook accordingly and distribute the revised edition via email.
BUILDING ISSUES

Ed made a motion to authorize Myra to move forward with insulating the attic in accordance with the quote she received from Quality Insulation of Portsmouth for $ 3,140.  Helen seconded; passed unanimously.
TRUSTEE RECRUITMENT

Due to the absence of two trustees, this topic will be discussed at an upcoming Board meeting.

Upon motion by Helen, seconded by Ed, the meeting was adjourned at 9:10PM.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 26, 2012 at 7PM.

Submitted, 


Steve Russo
